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MEDIA STATEMENT
25 JUNE 2022
MAKANA LOCAL MUNICIPALITY WELCOMES THE RETURN OF LIVE THE FESTIVAL
The long-awaited return of the live National Arts Festival (NAF), following a two-year break, due to the COVID-19 pandemic, got off to chilly start on Thursday, 23 June.
Scores of excited locals braved a rainy Wednesday evening to witness the much-anticipated live opening of Africa’s biggest arts festival. The SAPS kicked-off the festivities with a parade in front of the City Hall in High Street on Thursday. This was followed by a press conference to brief media about preparations, progress and plans for the NAF. Dignitaries in town for the opening of the NAF included National Assembly Speaker Nosiviwe Mapisa-Nqakula, MEC of Social Development Siphokazi Mani-Lusithi, Outgoing NAF Chairperson Ayanda Mjekula, Deputy Provincial Commissioner Brandi Majikijela, Sarah Baartman District Municipality Mayor Councillor Deon de Vos, Makana Local Municipality Executive Mayor Councillor Yandiswa Vara, Council Speaker Mabhuti Matyumza and more.
Speaking at the opening ceremony the Executive Mayor said Makana Municipality’s relationship with the National Arts Festival is unwavering and unshakable. “The economy of this area gets an injection that runs to millions every year from the NAF. Local people are guaranteed jobs every year during the National Arts Festival, local artists get to be exposed and taught new artistic skills through the various workshops that run during the festival and children are treated to variety of kiddies show.”  

Department of Health Minister, Joe Phaahla, on Wednesday repealed the several COVID-19 regulations relating to the wearing of face masks, gatherings and persons entering the country.
As the Festival dropped its requirements for compulsory wearing of masks, CEO Monica Newton said that the biggest win for the arts and events industries was a much needed return to normal. “Operating at 50% capacity was completely unsustainable for most festivals, theatres and sports events unless they passed the lost revenue onto the customer in the form of higher ticket prices – which would ultimately decrease access to only a small demographic. This good news is an auspicious start to the 2022 National Arts Festival and, we hope, the beginning of a much needed rejuvenation of the arts.” 
ENDS

Issued by the Makana Municipality Communications Office. 
Enquiries: Mr Anele Mjekula 083 768 0515.
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